
July 14, 2025 

 
STRATFORD CITY COUNCIL 

ADDENDA 

Adoption of the Addenda to the Regular Council Agenda: 

Motion by 
THAT the Addenda to the Regular Agenda of Council dated July 14, 2025, be 
added to the agenda as printed to include the following: 

6.0 Hearings of Deputations and Presentations: 

6.1 Adjournment to Public Meetings Under the Planning Act 

Following the publishing of the Agenda, additional comments were received 
regarding Zone Change Application Z04-25 for 225 Oak Street. 

Attachment – Z04-25 – 225 Oak Street -Public Comment- Nicole Borden 

Motion by 
THAT the public comments provided by Nicole Borden regarding Zone 
Change Application Z04-25 for 225 Oak Street be received. 

 

6.2 Requests for Delegation regarding Item 7.1 Grand Trunk Revitalization Update 
and Superstructure Scenario Considerations (COU25-084) 

Following the publishing of the agenda the following persons requested to speak 
to Council regarding the report’s recommendation: 

• Mike Ennis, CEO, and Jay Colquhoun, Operations Manager, YMCA of 
Three-Rivers will be speaking in support of the recommendation; 

• Lesley Walker-Fitzpatrick will be providing context in support of protecting 
the Grand Trunk Building; 
 

• Jane Marie Mitchell will request Council to amend the recommendation to 
include the motion from the Ad-Hoc Grand Trunk Committee. 



Addenda 2  July 14, 2025 

Motion by 
THAT Mike Ennis, Jay Colquhoun, Lesley Walker-Fitzpatrick, and Jane 
Marie Mitchell be heard. 

 



-----Original Message----- 
From: noreply@stratford.ca <noreply@stratford.ca> On Behalf Of Nicole Borden 
Sent: Thursday, July 10, 2025 9:33 AM 
To: Planning Division <Planning@stratford.ca> 
Subject: In support of Zoning By-law amendment 
 
[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender 
and know the content is safe. 
 
Hi there, 
I'm hoping this email reaches our neighborhood counsellor. As a homeowner in the 
neighborhood, I want to show support for the zoning bylaw amendment at 225 Oak St 
(planning file #204-25). I'm hoping to also attend the meeting on Monday, but do have a 
newborn baby thus unsure if timing will work out. However, if there is anything further I can 
do to show support of this change please let me know. I would be thrilled to have a daycare 
facility at this location. 
Thanks for all you do! 
Kindly, Nicole 
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